



SBA Council Meeting Agenda

August 29th, 2022

11:45 AM -1:00 PM

- I. Call to Order – Niayai**
- II. Roll Call – Parker**
 - A. Absent: Will Sparks, Jaden Grimes
 - B. Online: Liz Cofer, Jesse Osborn, and Layne Cromwell
 - C. Quorum: 17/19 - Quorum Met
- III. Public Comments from Student Body**
- IV. Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes**
 - A. Minutes from SBA Retreat
 1. Motion: Ashton Makey
 2. Second: Chris Stock
 3. Consent: Hannah Ingalls
 4. Legislation approved
- V. Special Orders**
 - A. Swearing in the 1Ls
- VI. Committee Reports**
 - A. Appropriations – Andrew
 1. No committee updates - set to meet within next few weeks.
 2. NS-MLSA
 - a) JT Baxley spoke as a representative.
 - b) Student liaison for this organization is Chris stock
 - c) NS-MLSA will be hosting a speaker event on September 8th
 - (1) The speaker will be an FBI special agent. He will be discussing his involvement in responding to the 9/11 tragedy.
 - (2) Expecting 25-30 people
 - (3) Requesting \$200 for lunch purposes
 - (4) The restaurant for lunch will be from the list of SBA suggested vendors
 - (5) The Career Center is covering the Agent’s speaking fee
 - d) NS-MLSA is hosting another speaking event on September 12th. This is a part of a 9/11 series they are doing.
 - (1) The speaker will be a US Attorney from Greensboro who was a prior JAG officer. He will be speaking about his time



- in the Marine Corps and his experience as a current US Attorney
- (2) Requesting \$200 for lunch purposes
- e) Requesting Banner for Organization
 - (1) The banner will have the name of the organization and the Campbell law logo. This is to pass down for future board members and future events
 - (2) Requesting \$75 for the banner
- f) Total appropriation request = \$475
 - (1) Motion to appropriate \$475 to NS-MLSA - Chris Stock
 - (2) Second - Hannah Roney
 - (3) Consent - Liz crowther
 - (4) Legislation approved
- 3. Sports and Entertainment Law Society
 - a) Hannah Ingalls spoke as a representative
 - b) Requesting \$80 for Domino's pizza for the organization's first meeting on Wednesday, August 31st during the lunch hour
 - c) Expecting 25-30 students
 - d) Motion to appropriate \$80 to Sports and Entertainment Law Society - Ashton Makey
 - e) Second - Trynity Ojeda
 - f) Consent - Brian Walsh
 - g) Legislation approved
- 4. Women in Law
 - a) Hannah Ingalls spoke as a representative
 - b) Liaison for this organization is Maddi Moore
 - c) Requesting \$100 for Marco's pizza for their first meeting on September 8th
 - d) Expecting 40-50 students
 - e) Motion to appropriate \$100 for Women in Law - Maddi Moore
 - f) Second - Mason Kirkpatrick
 - g) Consent - Jess McClellan
 - h) Legislation approved
- 5. Christian Legal Society
 - a) Mary Catherine Coltrane spoke as a representative
 - b) Jaden grimes is the liaison for this organization
 - c) Requesting \$200 for jimmy johns and chips and bottles of water from walmart for their first meeting this Thursday, September 1st



- d) Motion to approve \$200 for Christian Legal Society - Hannah Ingalls
- e) Second - Liz crowther
- f) Consent - Sue Horton
- g) Legislation approved
- 6. BLSA
 - a) Chambers spoke as a representative
 - b) Requesting \$150 for jimmy johns for first general body meeting
 - c) Expecting 25 people
 - d) Motion to approve \$150 for BLSA - Hannah Roney
 - e) Second - Ashton Makey
 - f) Consent - Jess McClellan
 - g) Legislation approved
- 7. RESPECT
 - a) Jesse Osborn spoke as a representative
 - b) Requesting \$300 for food from Libations
 - (1) Taco bar
 - (2) Gluten free and vegetarian options
 - c) The food is for their first interest meeting. They will be having a few speakers.
 - d) Expecting 20-30 people
 - e) Motion to approve \$300 for RESPECT - Sue Horton
 - f) Second - Chris Stock
 - g) Consent - Hannah Ingalls
 - h) Legislation approved
- B. Diversity Affairs – Trynity Ojeda
 - 1. Reaching out this week to get committee members schedules in order to set the first meeting
- C. Internal Affairs – Hannah Ingalls
 - 1. Sent committee members a form to decide when the first meeting is. Expecting the forms back by Wednesday
- D. Public Relations – Parker
 - 1. Committee will be hearing from me this week to set the first meeting
- E. SBA Cares – Maddi & Hannah
 - 1. Reaching out this week to set a meeting
- F. Student Life – Will Sparks
- G. Traditions – Ashton & Liz



1. Meeting set with Dean Byrne tomorrow to discuss deadlines and big calendar stuff
- H. More Appropriations
 1. HLSA
 - a) Genesis Torres spoke as a representative
 - b) Hispanic heritage month is coming up and they have lots of events planned in celebration of hispanic and latinx heritage
 - c) Kickoff event - September 15th
 - (1) Taco truck
 - (a) Requesting \$300 for approximately 30 people
 - (b) The truck will be serving between 6-8pm
 - (c) They have used this vendor in the past. He is a local man and the tacos are very good
 - (d) Question fom SBA - In the event that more than 30 people want tacos, can we buy additional tacos?
 - (i) Genesis - yes, we can discuss that with the vendor
 - (2) Live music
 - (a) Requesting \$600 for a band
 - (b) Received quotes from about 4 different bands. Cheapest \$500, \$700 most expensive
 - (c) Hoping to have the event at Essary Place, working on confirming that.
 - (d) Backup option - The org will use speakers and a spotify playlist
 - (e) Planning on also having games at the event
 - (3) Total Appropriation request = \$850
 - (4) Motion to approve \$850 - Sue Horton
 - (5) Second - Ashton Makey
 - (6) Objection - Sam Thorne
 - (7) Debate
 - (a) Trynity Ojeda - This organization typically front loads their events in the fall due to Hispanic Heritage month
 - (8) Motion to close debate - Ashton Makey
 - (9) Second - Sue Horton
 - (10) Consent - Hannah Ingalls
 - (11) Vote:



- (a) Ayes - 13
 - (i) Trynity Ojeda, Ashton Makey, Jesse Osborn, Hannah Roney, Sue Horton, Chris Stock, Liz Crowther, Mason Kirkpatrick, Jess McClellan, Anna Goldsmith, Layne Cromwell, Liz Cofer, Nick Greene
 - (b) Nays - 3
 - (i) Brian Walsh, Hannah Ingalls, Sam Thorne
 - (12) Abstain - 1
 - (i) Maddi Moore
 - (13) Legislation passes
 - d) We will have other events where we will need to request funding
 - (1) Wine and design event for our members – estimated cost is about \$250 but depends on how many people are there. In the past it's been about 25 students
2. Lambda Law
- a) Trynity Ojeda spoke as a representative
 - (1) Requesting \$120 for Lilies pizza for meeting on September 7th
 - (2) Plan on buying about 5 pizzas and a veggie tray from Publix
 - b) Motion to approve \$120 for Lamba Law - Chris Stock
 - c) Second - Nick Greene
 - d) Consent - Ashton Makey
 - e) Legislation approved
3. Republican National Lawyers Association
- a) Requesting \$250 for bojangles for a speaker event. Speaker will be Trey Allen
 - b) Expecting 30-50 people
 - c) Motion to approve \$250 for RNLA- Chris Stock
 - d) Second - Hannah Roney
 - e) Consent - Liz Crowther
4. Society of Law and Technology
- a) Audrey Normandin spoke as a representative
 - (1) Requesting \$50 for doughnuts from krispy kreme
 - (2) Expecting 20-30 people at first meeting on September 8th
 - b) Currently working on a program to create a streamline calendar for all SBA organizations



- c) Motion - Hannah Ingalls
- d) Second - Sam Thorne
- e) Consent - Sue Horton
- f) Legislation approved

VII. Executive Officer Reports

A. President – Taylor

- 1. Each committee needs to meet before the next council meeting (09/11/22)
- 2. SBA has secured more money for the students. We have increased student organization funding from \$500 to \$850 per semester
 - a) Could increase this number in the spring possibly
- 3. Event for students with disabilities
 - a) Taylor has received several requests about having an event for students with disabilities
 - b) November is Epilepsy Awareness month
 - c) Student with MS also suggested doing an activity about MS
 - d) This might a good idea for SBA cares to take charge on
 - e) Questions regarding mask policy - Dean Bridges is a great person to ask if you have specific questions

B. Vice-President – Niayai

- 1. In the future, all student organizations must give at least 48 hours notice if they would like to attend an SBA meeting to request an appropriation
- 2. We would like to have two more socials for the semester
 - a) Golf simulator at the Met
 - b) Watson and Ward
 - (1) Speak easy
 - c) Request for something that requires minimal athletic ability

C. Secretary – Parker

- 1. Email both Taylor and Parker for Attendance purposes!! Easiest to just write one email to Parker and CC Taylor to it.

D. Treasurer – Andrew

- 1. Running balance after retreat - \$161,015.89
 - a) Updates after every SBA meeting

VIII. Virtual Suggestion Box Matters

- A.** Working to make this more accessible for students

IX. Open Floor for SBA Council

- A.** Maddi- List of who is on SBA cares?
 - 1. Taylor – sending it to you



CAMPBELL
UNIVERSITY

Norman Adrian Wiggins
School of Law

Student Bar Association
Office of the SBA Executive Council

- B. Ashton – List for who the liaisons are. Are we supposed to be going to those meetings?
 - 1. Taylor - If that org has a question → they can reach out to you for help.
You are not required to attend their organization's meetings
- C. Hannah Ingalls - can you send out a list of all organization Presidents and their emails?
 - 1. Taylor - Yes and the liaison list
- X. Old Business**
- XI. New Business**
- XII. Adjournment**
 - A. Motion to adjourn - Hannah Roney
 - B. Second - Chris Stock
 - C. Consent - Trynity Ojeda
 - D. Meeting Adjourned